
All Star I - 2025 Registrar’s Report, Beth Corsa 

The registrar position transitioned from Susan O’Laughlin to Beth Corsa 

this year, with Beth shadowing Susan during 2024.  Additionally, the 

Star Island registrar position transitioned from Bill Knox to Mark 

Woolley and the Island upgraded its Raiser’s Edge package. This caused 

delays for the AS1 registrar to access the system (full access began 

February 6). Registration for the 2025 All Star I Conference opened on 

January 15, 2025. The Star Island Corporation set an attendance goal of 

280 conferees per night; we were at 260 full weekers, but with the 

number of COGS, we exceeded the 280 each night.   

There were 327 total registrations for the 2025 Conference (260 full 

week registrations and a record-setting 67 COGs). Of this, 66 were 

children 1-18; with 19 more in the young adult category.  Attrition was 

down, with only 11 cancellations (26 cancellations in 2024).  

As illustrated in the chart, we housed 301 conferees on the highest night, 

and 285 on the lowest.   
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In 2025 registered conferee ages ranged from 1 to 88 years.  

The housing needs of our aging population far exceeds the availability of 

our first-floor rooms. Although we were able to welcome new folks 

trying out the conference and accommodate some young adults who 



have limited days off, the record number of COG registrants proved 

equally challenging in terms of housing.  

This year, there were 38 conferees who were new to both All-Star I and 

Star Island (down from 55 last year, but many new shoalers from 2024 

returned in 2025 and invited friends to experience the Island). The 

generous SIC financial discount programs, with the goal of recruiting 

new shoalers and getting lapsed ones to return, helped make it possible 

for people to attend in an uncertain economic landscape.  Additionally, 

this year, they added the Conference Equity Grant.  AS1 was able to 

identify an individual who fulfilled the requirements and figured out 

housing for this person. 

Beth Corsa, Registrar 2025 

 


